
 

  

September 2021 

To:             Clients of the New York Hospital Laboratories (NYHL)  

From:         NYHL Management  

Subject:       URGENT: Under-Filled Sodium Citrate (Light Blue Top) Tube and Proper Collection Guideline 
 

 

Dear Valued NYHL Client,   

 

We wanted to remind you of the importance of following proper specimen collection guidelines when 

drawing sodium citrate (light blue) top tubes to avoid inaccurate results and specimen rejection. As a patient 

safety measure to ensure accurate result reporting, the newly updated FDA approved analyzers (installed in the 

Central Laboratory in August 2021) now detect and enforce the CLSI guidelines requiring the appropriate 9:1 

blood to anticoagulant ratio. Any tubes that do not reach the etched minimum fill line indicator on the sodium 

citrate (light blue top tubes) will be rejected 

When using a winged blood collection set (butterfly needle) for venipuncture and a Sodium Citrate tube is the 

first specimen to be drawn, a discard tube (no additive) must be drawn first in order to remove air from the 

blood collection set tubing. This process ensures proper blood volume is obtained within the sodium citrate 

tube. Kindly note, the discard tube does not need to be filled completely. Once discard tube is drawn, and the 

sodium citrate tube is being collected, allow the tube to fill until the vacuum is exhausted and blood flow 

ceases. As a reminder, blood volume should be above the etched fill line indicator on the tube. Immediately 

after collection, invert tube 3-4 times to prevent clotting.   

 

*Please refer to the visual aid following this memo for further information as well as an article from BD 

Manufacturers’’:  

“BD VACUTAINER Plus Plastic Citrate Tube” and “Tech Talk: Proper handling of BD Vacutainer plus 

Citrate Tubes.” 

 

Kindly direct any questions regarding coagulation testing to the NewYork-Presbyterian Hospital/Weill Cornell 

Medical Center Central Laboratory at 212-746-2660 or our Client Service Department at 212-746-0670. 

 

We appreciate your continued support and partnership with the Laboratories at NewYork-Presbyterian 

Hospital/Weill Cornell Medical Center. 
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